SC 236 Attachment 236-9

Chancellor's Advisory Committee for the Naming of Campus Facilities February 18, 2013 - Respectfully Submitted by Debbie Coxon

Prior to January 18, 2013, the Chancellor's Advisory Committee on Naming of Campus Facilities reviewed and discussed via email and phone a naming request.

Below is an excerpt from the email from Martin Klein, CAC Chair to Chancellor Rogers and the CAC members.

Michael E. Krauss Alaska Native Language Archive - Honorary name - Committee Recommends Approval

A request by Gary Holton, Director, Alaska Native Language Archive has been submitted to name the Alaska Native Language Archive the Michael E. Krauss Alaska Native Language Archive. Space is Rasmussen Room 232.

The committee finds Michael E. Krauss meets the criteria for achievements and reputation for an Honorary nominee as outlined in our draft guidelines.

Honorary name: a permanent name for a facility that honors an individual (or individuals) who is still living and has made extraordinary contributions to UAF, the state of Alaska, the nation or the world or who has served UAF in an academic capacity and has earned a national or international reputation for preeminent achievements in teaching, research or civic service while employed at UAF or associated with municipal, state or federal government.

<u>Requirements:</u> Retired or former members of the University faculty, staff, or administration shall have been retired, or a former employee, for a minimum of 2 years before he/she may be considered for such distinction. Public officials are not eligible for consideration while in office or for a minimum of 2 years following their service.

The committee deals with facilities (physical space), and this recommendation for approval relates to the naming of Room 232 at the Library. We feel any recommendation regarding the naming of the actual collections is beyond the scope of this advisory committee.